January 31, 2016
Members of the Board:
Because I have spoken with some of you who haven’t quite understood what I presented on the twenty fifth and because the newspaper coverage of the “zero” issue contains statements misrepresenting the history of the situation, I offer what I hope is a very simple and clear set of facts.
On November 12, 2015, the Board of School Committee convened a special meeting to receive the district’s Smarter Balanced Assessment results.  Those results are accessible in the icon below.  In case it doesn’t work, they’ve been attached with the email transmitting this letter.


Because of the question about whether or not zeros for students who did not take the SBA due to parental refusals were included in the district’s scores, the following motion, found on page 36 of the November 12th minutes, was made:
Mayor Gatsas stated so the motion would be that we cleanse these results and bring them back to the board at the next meeting. 
Mayor Gatsas moved to cleanse the Smarter Balanced Assessment results. The motion was duly seconded by Committee Member Beaudry.
Presumably, the presentation given to the board and the press release distributed to the media was to show that the removal of zeros caused the district’s scores to climb.  Here are the documents: 



Again, they’ve been attached in the event they do not open.
Clearly, the administration made the case that removing zeros for non-SBA takers caused the district’s scores to rise.
However, if you compare the November 12 scores as presented to the January 11 scores “W/O zeros,” it is clear to see their statements are not factual.  In fact, the Nov. 12 scores and the January 11 “W/O zeros” are identical.
As you’ve all seen the emails I received from Heather Gage and Scott Mantie of the state Department of Education, you all know, without a doubt, that the state never included zeros for students who did not take the SBA.
So, where did the January 11 scores “W/zeros” come from?
The district.
Something admitted by district personnel to me in a meeting on Monday, January 25th and at the board’s meeting that night.
Why?
Assistant Superintendent David Ryan said it was because the board wanted to see a side by side comparison of the scores.  What’s clear is that the board wanted that information IF the state had actually included zeros for non-SBA takers in the scores.  But the state didn’t, so there was no comparison that could have been done.
Why didn’t the administration simply tell the board that the scores released in November we, in fact, “without zeros” and, therefore, accurate and correct?
Why did the administration choose to create an otherwise nonexistent set of scores, lead the board and the public to believe they were the scores reported by the state, and then claim that when adjusted “per the board’s direction,” the district’s scores improved?
That are the questions what we are tasked with determining.
One more thing, it is also not true that the Smarter Balanced Assessments are going away, unless the administration knows something neither we nor the state seems to know.  While the statewide assessment for 11th grade is being switched to the SAT, it remains for grades 3 through 8.
This is a distressing and troubling situation to be sure.  While I sincerely wish it did not exist, it does and requires our attention and remedy if we are to trust the administration and the public is to trust us as the fundamental credibility of both the administration and the board are in question.
With regret that this issue has surfaced, I remain
Very truly yours, 
Richard H. Girard
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        Contact: Andrea Alley 
 


January 11, 2016                                         603-624-6300 x135 
 


Smarter Balanced results reviewed with adjusted data 
Scores rise when “zeros” are removed from calculation 


 
MANCHESTER — Superintendent Debra Livingston presented to the Board of School 
Committee adjusted Smart Balanced assessment (SBAC) results, which removed the scores 
of students who were eligible to take the assessment but didn’t. Those students received a 
“zero” in each of the English/language arts and  
math portions of the SBAC. The zeros were included in the official state and district results 
released last fall.  
 
“Many parents gave permission for their children not to take the Smarter Balanced 
assessment,” said Dr. Livingston. “But those students are still part of our population in the 
grades that took the tests and had to be counted. By removing the scores of zero for 
demonstration purposes, we get another perspective on how the students who took the 
assessment achieved.” 
 
Students in grades 3-8 and grade 11 took the SBAC assessment for the first time last spring. 
The largest numbers of students who didn’t take the SBAC last spring were in grade 11. 
Without the zeros, scores from all four high schools showed the most dramatic increases in 
the percentage of students who scored a three or higher. 
 
 Central High School’s English/language arts score jumped from a 37% with zeros, to 63% 
without zeros. Math results went from 22% to 39%. 
 
 At Memorial High School, where the fewest number of juniors -- just 34.6% -- took the 
assessment, the English scores increased from 16% to 46%; math 6% to 17%. 
 
 MST High School percentages increased from 15% to 67% in English and 4% to 21% in 
math. 
 
 West High School’s results in English increased from 30% to 47%, and 13% to 21% in 
math. 
 
“The difference in numbers tells us is that if all students take the SBAC, we will get the most 
accurate picture of academic success and ways we can improve instruction,” said Dr. 
Livingston. “Since this is the first time our students have taken the computerized 
assessment, we still urge the community to view the  
2015 SBAC scores with caution. Technical issues and unfamiliarity with the format could 
have affected the final results.”  
 
The 2016 SBAC testing period begins in March.  
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